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We are delivering a series of projects at Crown Street Public School to improve the facilities 
for students and staff, including upgrading the boys’ and girls’ toilets, resurfacing asphalt 
areas and replacing the soft fall in the playground. 

Update on soft fall replacement 

In March 2025 we notified you about work to replace the soft fall areas of the playground at 
Crown Street Public School. 

We are pleased to advise the soft fall replacement works are now finished and we will be 
handing over the project to the school shortly for students to enjoy.  

Remaining external ground works 

We are finalising arrangements to resurface the asphalt areas in the school in line with the 
heritage requirements for the site.  

This involves conducting investigations and compiling documentation in order to submit a 
Section 60 (s60) works application. This is a formal process that thoroughly assesses and 
provides mitigations for any potential effects of these works on the heritage significance of 
the site.  

We expect to submit the s60 works application to the NSW Heritage Council during the 
upcoming Autumn School Holidays. 

Assessment of the s60 works application can take between 40 and 60 days. Once we receive 
final approval, the scope of works to resurface the asphalt areas can be finalised. 

We are committed to respecting the history of this special site and appreciate your patience 
and understanding as we progress through this process. 

If you have any questions about this project, please contact the NSW Department of 
Education during business hours on the details below.    

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work.   
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